Hamilton, Illinois. He did not see fish eaten but presumed also that the birds were feeding them to young. In contrast to my observations, he observed the grackles "beating the minnows to death," before carrying them away.

I wish to thank Dr. Jerome A. Jackson for his suggestions and encouragement concerning this manuscript. This note is a result of a project for an ornithology course in the Zoology Department at Mississippi State University.—Tom Darden, 546 Moss Hill Drive, New Albany, Mississippi 38652. Accepted 12 November 1973.

## ORNITHOLOGICAL NEWS

We saddened to note the passing of Albert F. Ganier in Nashville, Tennessee, on 20 December 1973. Mr. Ganier was the Society's oldest living president, having served from 1924 to 1926, and he joined the Society in 1915. We also note the passing in recent months of Amelia Laskey and the Rev. Joseph James Murray, both of whom were contributors to the Bulletin and the Society.

Limited funds are available through the National Academy of Sciences for travel to the International Ornithological Congress in Canberra. Australia in August, 1974. Selection will be made by a panel of the U.S. National Committee of the International Union of Biological Sciences. Direct inquiries about application for the funds to Mr. Harvey Sheppard, Division of Biological Sciences, National Research Council, Washington, D. C. 20418. Application should be submitted by May 1, 1974.

The International Council for Bird Preservation has funds for research and conservation of endangered or vulnerable species. Proposals may be submitted to the Office of the President, I.C.B.P., Room 336, National Museum of Natural History, Smithsonian Institution, Washington, D. C. 20560, U.S.A.

I.C.B.P. is currently revising the Red Data Book, Vol. II, Aves, on agreement with I.U.C.N. Published or unpublished reports on the status of endangered or vulnerable bird species are urgently requested at the above address.